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Letters to the Editors

Gulls Eating Voles
In response to Gerry Cuccio's letter
regarding Ring-billed Gulls eating
meadow voles (Ontario Birds 17: 1),
during the 1960s and 1970s, it was a
common sight here to have flocks
of Ring-billed Gulls follow the trac­
tor and plow in the fall of the year,
snatching earthworms and anything
else that might become exposed as
the earth was turned. I recall
numerous occasions when Ring­
billed Gulls would be seen devour­
ing live meadow voles as they scam­
pered along the bare furrows within
a few feet of the rear of the plow.
These they would swallow whole;
other times the gulls took flight
with the meadow voles in their
beaks and consumed them during
flight. The birding was often quite
profitable during fall plowing as the
occasional Red-tailed Hawk would
also join in on the feeding frenzy.

Terry Sprague
Picton, Ontario

Crossbills Eating Ash
Re: Ron Tozer's note on White­
winged Crossbills eating ash
(Ontario Birds 17: 27-29), we have
observed this behaviour as well in
Algonquin Park. On 7 March 1999,
we were birding the Mew Lake
Campground on a cold (-10C C),
sunny day. In one of the fire pits, a
pair of White-winged Crossbills was
pecking in the ashes. We were able
to approach them within 2 m, and
confirmed they were eating bits of
ash. The female lingered longer, pre­
sumably eating more ash, before the
pair flew off. They seemed quite
unperturbed by our presence and
left only when it seemed they had
their fill of ash and/or charcoal.
There were several winter campers
at the site, so several fire pits had
ash in them. We didn't notice any
other "ash eaters", but we only bird­
ed the area for about an hour. As
many people know, in March there
were many crossbills in the Parkway
Corridor, likely breeding. It was
common to see them eating grit or
salt at the side of Highway 60.

Mike Lauzon
Judith Nancekivell
Scarborough, Ontario

VOLUME 17 NUMBER 2




